
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JUNE 26TH, 2019 
SPECIAL MEETING
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Wednesday, June 26th, 2019.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM with a salute to the flag.  He asked for a moment of silence for several residents who were in the hospital and were sorely missed, and to remember our veterans and current service personnel in harms’ way.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Linda Eurich – absent



Mark D’Agostino – present




Paul Coughlin – present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Mike Shafer, 21 Decker Road – asked about the reason for this special meeting.  The supervisor responded that it was for a personnel issue and two other minor matters.
Supervisor Norton also said that longtime Highway crew member Dan Brennan had retired this past week, and the Town Board thanked him for his years of service and wishes him well on his retirement.  The Board members that were present were in total agreement, with the supervisor adding that Highway Supt. Jim Myers will be looking for his replacement.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. TRAINING: After brief discussion, the supervisor made a motion to authorize $800 being spent for 7 ½ hrs. on training on the RDA vendor system for several people, himself and his staff.  The motion was seconded by Mary Weinberger with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

2. OTHER: Mary Weinberger said that she had received a letter from a lady in Ohio, Carol Romp, who had a 1958 letter in pristine condition from Eleanor Beckwith, a former Town Historian, and was passing this letter along to Kathie Spiers, president of the Stanford Historical Society.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Paul Coughlin, to close the regular meeting and enter into an Executive Session at 7:10pm regarding a personnel matter.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.


At 7:26pm, the Town Board exited their Executive Session on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.   Motion carried with a roll call vote: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to go back into the regular session of this Special Meeting.  A roll call vote was held as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint Carlos Valdivieso as the Town Bookkeeper.  The supervisor briefly went over the background of Mr. Valdivieso.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Linda Eurich – absent; Mark D’Agostino – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes.  Motion carried.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 7:30pm was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

__________________________________

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk

